
 



The process of equalising to the strongest state provides all Australians with a 
relatively equal level of government services. The proposal to change this to the 
second strongest state essentially creates a two tier system in which one state 
will always be better off than the rest. While the Commission notes that this 
system would bring Australia's HFE process in to line with other OECD countries; 
without appropriate evidence being presented this appears to be a move away 
from what is currently world's best practice in order to conform to a lesser goal. 

Of most concern to VTHC is the potential for the proposed changes to HFE to 
reduce Victoria's GST payout by very close to 81 billion. This will have o 
devastating impact on jobs for Victorian workers. Information from the Victorian 
Department of Treasury and Finance indicates this equates to more than 9,000 
teachers or over 7,500 police or more than 8500 nurses. That is a huge amount 
of Victorians who could be turfed out of jobs while having o significant adverse 
impact on services. 

Given cuts of this nature are often untenable politically, the impacts could 
instead be 150 train carriages not being ordered for commuters and mode by 
Victorian workers. 

A 81 billion cut to any state budget is not small fry. It would hove a devastating 
effect on Victorian workers as governments are forced to make cuts to meet 
the budgetary shortfall. 

Significant changes such as those being proposed should not be considered 
without overwhelming evidence for a change. This inquiry, as with previous 
inquires, has not demonstrated that that evidence exists. It would appear that 
the inquiry was established and solutions proposed to address the self-inflicted 
fiscal concerns of one state. This is not a sound basis for reform. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Danae Bosler  
 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Yours sincerely, 

Luke Hilakari 
Secretary 
LH TC / Ref: 92.32 




